
April 7, 2016 

 

The regular meeting of the Oxford Board of Port Wardens was called to order by the chairman, 

Thomas Campbell, on Thursday, April 7, 2016, at 7:00 p.m., in the second floor meeting room of 

the Oxford Community Services Building. 

Other board members in attendance were Lawrence Murray and John Pepe.   

The following permit was reviewed by the commission: 

#16-01 – Jennifer Stanley, 221 South Street, replace existing pier with 4’ wide by 75’ long in-

kind pier and four (4) mooring piles.  No one was present to discuss the application.  The work 

will be performed by Bailey Marine.  Mr. Campbell stated he had gone over to the property to 

look at the existing pier which he thought had been there about 50 years.  He added that he did 

not see a problem with the request.  Mr. Murray thought the application was straightforward 

and made a motion to accept the application as presented.  Mr. Pepe seconded the motion 

with the caveat that no modifications are made to the permit and that it be built in-kind.  The 

motion was unanimously carried without further discussion.  

Prior to adjourning, Mr. Campbell asked the commission members if they were agreeable to 

changing their meeting time from 7 p.m. to 6 p.m.  All members present agreed that the new 

time would be acceptable. 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Lisa Willoughby 

Assistant Clerk 


